
    Yamhill Fire Protection District 
    PO Box 249 – 275 South Olive St. 

    Yamhill, Oregon 97148-0249 

    Phone: (503) 662-4653 

    Fax:  (503) 662-3740 

    http://www.yamhillfpd.org 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Serving the people of the Yamhill Fire Protection District since 1896 

                                 Fire Chief Report 
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1. The District ran a total of 35 calls for the month of September 2018. 

 
MAJOR INCIDENT TYPE # INCIDENTS % of TOTAL 

Fires 3 8.57% 

Rescue & Emergency Medical Service 17 48.57% 

Hazardous Condition (No Fire) 1 2.86% 

Service Call 8 22.86% 

Good Intent Call 6 17.14% 

TOTAL 35 100.00% 

 

2. Projects currently working on; 

a. SOG’s & SOP’s – This is an ongoing project.  

b. ISO rating – Continue to work on this project – October 2018. 

c. District Policy, Procedure and SOG Manual – Work in progress 

d. Jason Armstrong – Annex into District – State Paperwork 

 

3. The paperwork for the Garner Complex, Taylor Creek and Sugar Pine conflagration 

fires has been filed. Brush 4 generated about $30,000 to the District. These funds will 

go to purchase, Turnouts, Helmets, Portable Radios and Extrication Equipment. 

 

4. Flying M Sub-Station – The Rock has all been finish and construction will start 

Sunday October 7, 2018.  

 

5. The Seismic Retrofit is moving along. The siding metal is here, and they are starting 

to install. Also finishing up all the little odds and ends. – They have been having 

issues with Taylor who is providing the siding metal. The first metal for the front of 

the building was cut 6” to short. This was a mess-up on Taylor’s part. They sent new 

metal and they found when they started putting it up that there is a ¼” inch in wide 

between the Top and bottom of each sheet. Taylor is now re-making the front metal 

for the 3rd time. This is all at Taylor’s expense. 

 

6. The New Command Vehicle is here. The Canopy and Tank has been installed, the 

Lights and Radios will be done around the middle to end of October.  

 

7. The Volunteers continue to work on Training from EMS, Wildland, Instructor, and 

Firefighter. We have 3 volunteers that have started the EMT class.  

 

8. Do to issues with the Water system at the school, I have been working with the 

District’s Legal Counsel. See attached response (Fire Board Information Only!) to the 

School and City from Carrie. (Will be in your Book on Monday – still work in 

progress) 

 

http://www.yamhillfpd.org/


9. We purchased 3 sets of Demo Turnouts (2 years old) for $880 each. New ones are 

approx. $2500 each. 

 

10. Trampas and I will be attending a NFPA 3000 class at DPSST in Salem on Tuesday 

morning to learn about the new Active Shooter Guidelines. I will also be out of 

District this Friday thru Sunday for a short 3-day weekend. Trampas will be covering 

as the Duty Officer. 

 

      11.      My hours for the month of September; 

District Work                    178.5 hours 

Calls          29.36 hours 

Drills                        8 hours 

Class                                        30 hours 

Other                                       0 hours 

                  Total               300.15 hours 


